


Faculty Senate Minutes
February 11th, 2020

The business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, February 11, 2020, at 3:30 p.m., in the Senate Chambers (Holloway Hall 119). The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
The Senate President made announcements.
By request of the Membership and Elections Committee, Christy Harper moved that “We hope to modify the FS bylaws to change the FS senator and FS standing committee start/end dates from June 30/July 1 to August 14/August 15.” The motion passed after debate.
By request of the Membership and Elections Committee, Christy Harper moved that “We hope to modify the M&E procedures to eliminate section 6 and to fix a typo in section 3 “Recording results”: switch “to” and “from” to “from” and “to”.” The motion passed without debate.
By request of the Membership and Elections Committee, Christy Harper moved that: 
We hope to modify the M&E procedures to clarify M&E responsibilities in making a call for volunteers to fill committees. Specifically to eliminate the indicated parts below.

“In the event that no candidates self-nominate for a position, and the position remains vacant after elections, the Membership and Elections Committee will send out a call for volunteers to temporarily fill the position for a semester and appoint a replacement as outlined below. T the Membership and Elections Committee committee will continue to call for nominations for the vacant position at each normal election time (fall and spring) until a candidate is found.”
The motion passed after debate.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Academic Policies Committee brought forward two proposed draft policies for Senate review and comment. One policy was on handling required activities outside of regularly scheduled class times and the other was about academic misconduct records. The conversation on academic misconduct records is ongoing and will be resumed at the next meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 4:59 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary



